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[ No. SNEA/Agenda Meeting/19-20/ dated 17.02.2020 |

To,

Shri S K Mishraji,

Chief General Manager Telecommunications
Karnataka Circle, Bangalore.

Respected Sir,
Sub: Selective engagement of VRS opted Officers in Circle Office reg.

It is learnt that Karnataka Circle Administration has initiated for engaging some of the VRS opted
Officers selectively as the consultants for the BSNL Karnataka that too only for circle office. This is totally
unwarranted, move by Circle Administration in the present scenario, where in BSNL is not in a position to pay
its working employees. As you are aware, the vendor bills amounting hundreds of crores for Karnataka are
pending for payment, including HK Vendors, resulting nonpayment of salary to HKs for almost 15 months.

We have been vocal about post VRS restructuring and to our surprise the circle administration was
only busy with VRS, and in the name of action we only received assurances. The circle administration was so
busy that it couldn’t spare their valuable time for even discussion with SNEA the recognized association of
BSNL in spite of several reminders for the same.

All of sudden Circle administration woke up suddenly to act in a way which is very suspicious to say
the least. When as per the call given by Associations and Unions many of VRS opted employees are daily
coming to duty post 31.01.2020 and assisting in day-today working of BSNL without any monitory benefits,
the circle administration chose to insult them by selectively engaging few individuals as consultants that
too for circle office completely ignoring the revenue generating field units. The very notion of this act raises
doubts about the intention behind the move and questions the integrity of Officers who proposed such a
move. We express our anguish and condemn this act with strongest possible words.

Instead of such moves, Circle administration should have evolved a methodology to utilize the
minimum number of the most experienced and efficient officers/officials who opted for VRS as a short term
measure that too in the field units to ensure customer satisfaction.

We hope circle administration will take this communiqué in letter and spirit.

Our earnest request in the best interest of BSNL, the employees and administration has to work in
tandem as a single entity so that revival of BSNL not only ensure but achieved in shortest possigle time. We
are confident that we will get an audience at the earliest on our submitted agenda.

Thanking you.
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